
Wairarapa College 
                   

 

Dear Parents/caregivers/Friends of the College 

 

We have reached the business end of the year with our seniors undergoing exams as part of assessment week 
last week. It’s good to see senior students making a real effort to revise. We have also been placing considerable 
emphasis on this through academic mentoring and attempting to support students better through how they can 
manage their time wisely leading up to study.  

A feature for the next couple of weeks for parents is the introduction of fortnightly engagement reporting for 
our Year 9 and 10 students.  This is focused on engagement rather than achievement as we believe that if 
students are engaged in class, they are more likely to succeed academically. Parents should have received 
information about this and their first report. It is early days yet and it will no doubt need some tweaking to make 
the reporting format as useful as possible, however, we are hoping this will be viewed positively. In week 8 we 
will invite parents to give us feedback on this form of reporting, then we will decide about further reporting for 
Years 9 and 10.  Senior reports will continue to be a written report which will be issued in Term Three and later 
this term on July 31 there will be subject Parent/Teacher interviews. 

It was great to welcome Sir Michael Jones on Friday 25 May to speak to our sports academy classes and also our 
First XV and senior netballers. Our students were very engaged by what he had to say to them. He gave a series 
of very positive messages about aiming for the moon, so you land among the stars, making up your own mind, 
being your own person and not always taking the easy path. It was very enjoyable to hear him speak. What was 
particularly enjoyable was the intelligent and thoughtful questions our students asked and the way they 
welcomed him into our school. What excellent students we have and how lucky we are to have them. 

Last week was our New Zealand Music Week and Variety performance. Again I was reminded of how many 
talented students we have at school who have so much to offer and who can bring such pleasure to the 
audiences who are present when they perform. It’s also good to see leadership provided by our senior students 
and support for our junior students as they go through the growth stage of learning to perform with confidence. 

Recently we had our open evening for parents of prospective Year 9 students. We had good numbers although 
this was held earlier than previous years. This is to allow us to do some forward planning as the significant size of 
our 2018 Year 9 intake created some stresses and strains on our timetable, which we are working to get on top 
of before we greet our 2019 Year 9 intake. 

We are also, as a College, trying to re connect with our alumni. Our new Waicol old students Facebook page has 
been a huge hit with our school community and we are very excited by the response. 

One way in which I am getting to know our current students better is by introducing a series of ‘Principal’s 
Morning Teas’ on a Friday with groups of students. At the inaugural morning tea, it was great to get to know 
students better and hear about their goals and their excitement about what they wish to achieve in their lives. 
We will continue to have these morning teas fortnightly throughout the term and look at holding them weekly in 
Term Three as a way of making students feel as if the Principal is open to them and what they have to offer and 
their thoughts on school and how it’s going for them.  

Work on our Gym redevelopment is going well. We now have signage at the front of the school which shows 
what the finished product will look like. I know that a number of parents were interested in seeing the pictures 
that were up on the Gym wall during open evening. It will be a modern and very smart facility and we are looking 
forward to its completion.  
Even though we have held off on the transition to a new gas boiler this year, we have noticed that with the 
flushing of the radiators over the past six months has resulted in significantly improved heating throughout the 
school which has been very beneficial. 

As we progress throughout the rest of Term Two I would like to thank the number of parents who make time to 
be part of our school for our sporting and cultural students. It’s very heartening to see that our curriculum as a 
school doesn't finish at 3.05pm. By 3.30-4pm it’s even busier out on the Oval with several teams and young 
people receiving support, instruction and extra learning from members of our community. It’s a great 
atmosphere out there and I would like to acknowledge the number of teachers and parents who give up their 
personal time to make those experiences possible for our students. Likewise it was great to see many of our 
parents and community supporting our arts students at the variety concerts.  
I am reminded of how lucky we are to have such a supportive and engaged community. We do not take it for 
granted. 

  
Shelley Power, Principal, Wairarapa College 

 
Upcoming Events 

 

June 

MONDAY 05 JUNE:  

Public holiday—Queen’s 
Birthday. 

 

Tue 5: 

STAR Course—Event 
Management, & Year 12  
Ag PITA Fencing Course 
starts. 

Wed 6: 

Sports Academy training 
P5, PTA Yarns in Barns. 

Thu 7: 

SCEED Creative writing 
workshop. 

Fri 8: 

40-Hour Famine, Ber-
nard Beckett show, Year 
12 PITA Work Experi-
ence. 

Tue 12: 

STAR Tourism Short 
Course starts. 

Wed 13:  

Year 11 Industry Big Day 
Out. 

Fri 15: 

NZSS Cross Country 
starts,  Year 12 Urban 
Development Field Trip. 

Wed 20:  

Mufti Day. 

Fri 22: 

Careers Expo. 

Sat 23: 

Rockquest regionals. 

 

Sat 30: 

College Ball 
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Messages from Deputy Principal, Pam Redpath 

13 Reasons Why 
 
This week I have placed a Ministry of Education statement 
about a Netflix series 13 Reasons Why on our school web-
site:  www.waicol.nz    There are themes of suicide, sexual 
assault, consent, bullying and other issues that may cause 
viewers to feel distress and need support.   For many young 
people this may be issues they face.  The advice is informing 
us that  
banning or recommending a ban on viewing can be harmful, 
as young people will watch it but feel they have to hide this 
from adults. 
Please take some time to read the article and the relevant 
links.  These include: 
 
• To understand the support (if necessary) available 

from Mental Health. https://bit.ly/2J0I43D  
• An outline of the content of 13 Reasons Why with a 

guide on how to talk to your child about the content   
(Office of Film and Literature Classification) https://
bit.ly/2rOEHVW 

• Minds over Media – talking with young people about 
what they are watching https://bit.ly/2xt5xJk 

Attendance 
Frequently we track and monitor attendance and regularly keep you as family / whānau informed 
about the attendance percentage.   We understand that in the complexities of life there are a range of 
genuine reasons why your child is not at school. 
The codes that mark the range of absent from class reasons, are determined by the Ministry of  
Education.  These codes determine whether a student is considered present or absent.   A student is 
considered present if they are in class, late to class, in sickbay, on a medical appointment (where  
evidence of a doctor or dentist appointment card is shown when your child signs out), exam week, on a 
school-based activity, attending a course, school trip or work experience. 
All other absences from class are considered absent.  This generates your child’s attendance percent-
age.  Our goal as a school is 90% or above.  Evidence continues to inform us that there is a correlation 
between academic success and attendance.   As a family / whānau, you are able to monitor your child’s 
attendance on the KAMAR portal.  If you are having problems logging in or understanding how to log in, 
please contact the school office on 06 370 0400 or office@waicol.nz 
If your child begins to show a number of T’s (truancy) on their attendance record or you are having  

difficulty getting him/her to school, please contact us and we can support you with a number of  

strategies.   Wairarapa’s supporting truancy agency helps us to get your child back into the routine of 

school.  At times some students struggle due to an ongoing illness.   With a specialist report, there is a 

chance to enroll at the Central Regional Health School (CRHS), where we work in partnership to build 

an individual plan to get him / her back to full time school.    

Winter Uniform 
 
We have been working closely with 

New Zealand Uniform to get the re-

quired stock in place for the winter uni-

form, including meeting with the CEO 

to  

express our major disappointment that 

the stocks were not accurate for the 

summer to winter changeover for the 

beginning of term two.  We have been 

informed that the senior girls winter 

shirts and junior boys winter shirts are 

now in store.  The boys winter trousers 

and school ties are due to arrive early 

next week. 

 

https://bit.ly/2J0I43D
https://bit.ly/2rOEHVW
https://bit.ly/2rOEHVW
https://bit.ly/2xt5xJk


http://www.nzqa.govt.nz/qualifications-standards/qualifications/ncea/entry-into-ncea/fees-for-ncea/financial-assistance/
http://www.nzqa.govt.nz/qualifications-standards/qualifications/ncea/entry-into-ncea/fees-for-ncea/financial-assistance/


Wairarapa College School Farm 
 

The Wairarapa College School Farm is primarily a teaching facility. It allows students from all backgrounds to have 
the opportunity to gain practical experience on a working dry stock farm and horticultural block. One of our aims 
is to promote land-based industries as a viable career pathway, both in New Zealand and internationally.  
Agriculture and Horticulture are traditionally one of the most popular option subjects at WaiCol, and in 2018 
there are 337 students enrolled in this course at all year levels. 
 
Students study a range of topics including plant production, soil management practices, animal husbandry,  
marketing and agribusiness. Senior students have the opportunity to gain credits in both NCEA achievement 
standards and practical unit standards. 
 
Term II Calendar: 

• Major fencing project on the Top Farm 
• Pregnancy scanning our ewes 

 

Highlights This Year 
 
Quadbike Safety Course: 
In March we had Grant Langland from Langland’s Honda Motorcycles, spend a 
morning running a safety course with our Year 12 PITA Agricultural Class. They thor-
oughly enjoyed the experience and gained a huge amount of practical knowledge 
and importantly, an awareness of the machine’s limitations and its capabilities.  
During Term II and III these students are spending one day a week working on local 
dairy and sheep and beef farms.  
 
The WaiCol Olive Grove: 
The WaiCol Olive Grove is an exciting new development on the farm. Our aim this 
year was to diversify into a local industry and, after researching different options, 
olives proved to be the right choice.  
Once that decision was made, students then had to make decisions about the varie-
ty of olives and how they would be planted. Three varieties were chosen: Frantoio, 

Leccino and Pendolino. These are all cold and disease hardy which suits the Wairarapa. The grove then needed to 
be prepared and fenced off and, at the end of Term I, students planted 160 olive trees from Waimea Nursery in 
Nelson.  
This initiative will allow students to develop a range of skills by setting up the olive grove, maintaining and prun-
ing the trees, harvesting olives and also gain an insight on how the oil is extracted and preserved. They will then  
market the final product of olive oil.  
 
Ravensdown: 
Wairarapa College and Ravensdown have entered into an exciting  
partnership. Over three years Ravensdown will provide all of the farm’s 
fertiliser, soil testing and animal health needs. They will also offer  
ongoing professional advice.  
Ravensdown’s  Senior Agri Manager Greig McLeod and senior students 
carried out a comprehensive soil test of each of our paddocks. After 
analysing the data, Mr McLeod explained what he looks for in the data 
and how he uses this to make decisions about the type of fertiliser to 
apply, the amount to be applied and the right time of the year to apply 
it so it fits in with our stock management policies. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ravensdown soil sampling 



‘Iceman’ comes to WaiCol 
 

Sir Michael Jones visited WaiCol on Friday 18 May, to speak to Year 9, 10 and 11 Sports Academies as well 

as the 1st XV Rugby and Senior A Netball teams. He made 55 appearances for the All Blacks between 1987 

and 1998, and scored the first-ever try in a Rugby World Cup. He spoke about setting lofty goals and his 

experiences with rugby and his upbringing. He emphasised the importance of staying true to yourself and 

making decisions based on your values and goals. One personal story he shared was his experience of go-

ing into All Blacks camp in Pirinoa, prior to the 1987 Rugby World Cup and being billeted out to local farm-

ing families. His visit was a unique experience for the students who were fortunate enough to listen to 

him. There were some very pertinent messages that students will be able to implement into their own 

sporting, schooling and personal lives.  

 

 



http://www1.ticketmaster.co.nz/?beta=1


 
 
 
Excitement is mounting about our production!  
 
Cathy Mabey is our Director this year and planning is 
well underway.  Auditions are  
being held and rehearsals will then get into full swing 
over the next three months.    
 
Season dates are 22nd to 25th August - put it in your 
diary! 

Stage Challenge 
As you are probably aware, the annual Stage Challenge competition did not go ahead this year.  This event 
has now been re-launched as ShowQuest and the new date for our region is now early  
August.  The school has made a decision not to take part this year as the school calendar is already very busy 
and many of the same students will be involved with our production. 

Sound & Lighting Workshop 
Eight students ranging from Year 9 to 12 took the opportunity to complete a two-day workshop in the Hall 
and PAC at the end of last term.   The skills they learnt now enable them to join the college Tech Crew who 
assist with events in the Hall. 

 
Rockquest 
The Regional competition will be held on 23rd June at the Carterton Events Centre.  Once again, WaiCol will 
be well-represented with the majority of bands coming from our school. 
 

Music Mentoring in Schools – NZ Music Commission 
On 11th and 12th June, groups of music students will have a fantastic opportunity to be mentored on-site as 
part of the above programme.   Over the two days, they’ll work with a visiting mentor to learn the process 
and skills involved in producing and recording songs that they have composed.   



Netball News  

 

• Grading games were held on Saturday 19th May with teams playing 2 – 3 games; a huge thanks 
to our Umpiring Academy umpires, student coaches and parent volunteers who helped to cover 
the 51 games WaiCol played! 

• Congratulations to three of our Umpiring Academy umpires who have been named as finalists 
for Times Age Sports Awards Junior Official of the Year – Charlotte Hamill-Harris, Caitlin Elliott 
and Danielle Rose. 

• Our student netball coaches have been busy attending various courses including a Netball Smart 
Workshop, Student Coaching Day, Introductory Coaching Course (with Irene Van Dyke) and My 
Team and Me. 

• Our senior umpires were lucky enough to be invited to a workshop with top New Zealand and 
International umpires Ann Hay and Gareth Fowler. 

• Congratulations to the following players who have made representative sides: 
 Under 15 – Sophie Cusack, Leana Malcolm-Rzoska, Jorgia Julian and Charlize Carson-Butler 
 Year 9 – Aja Walker, Taylor Rewai-Couch, Lela Pitau, Kayjahnah Thompson, Tahlia Reiri-Te Rito, 

Paranihia Tamakehu, Maia Cullen and Sian Wheeler 
• Fees - A reminder that fees were due before playing, so they are now overdue! 

No fees, no play! 
 

 
 

 

 

Sports Academy netball players attended a training       

session for the Central Pulse and BEKO teams; pictured 

with Silver Ferns and Pulse Captain Katrina Grant. WaiCol netball players volunteered their time to 

help at the Bring it to Colombo Gala. 



 

 

 

 

Hockey news 

 
 

 
 

2018 RIVAL Wealth Wairarapa College Girls 1st XI 
Emma Butterick, Amy Bunny, Maya Champion, Abby Crawley, Hannah Donald, Molly Donald , Jemima Ed-
wards, Grace Hancox, Laura Hartwell, Lauren Mahoney, Tegan Mitchell, Reese Robertson, Rosie Rooderkirk, 
Maddie Taylor, Ana Whitehead 
After a good turnout to preseason training the above players were chosen for the 2018 hockey season. We 
are again entered in the Wellington Premier 1 girls Competition. We are currently playing in the grading 
rounds and have had pleasing results. First up we beat Samuel Marsden 2-0, then Paraparaumu College 6-1 
and drew with St Matthews 1-1.  These results have ensured we topped our pool and are through to the top 
four of the grading rounds. This week we have Wellington Girls College in the semi- finals.  The players have 
combined well together and are improving with every game - last week’s match was of particularly high cali-
bre.  Thanks again to our principal sponsor RIVAL Wealth for their ongoing support of the team. 
 
 - Hamish Taylor & Sandy Mitchell, Managers 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Property Law Wairarapa College Boys 1st XI Hockey 2018 

This year’s Property Law Wairarapa College Boys 1st XI Hockey team is coached by Jaco le Roux, who has 
joined us from a very successful year with the 2nds. The team includes Ollie Bunny, Ethan Butcher, Ben 
Faulkner, Perry Lewis, James Nelson, Josh Nelson, Caleb Nunn, Craig Pankhurst, Ethan Presow (Captain), Ben 
Schwass, Sam Silvester, Jeremy Thurston, Jonty Tomlinson and Robert Winchester. We’re also fortunate to 
have the opportunity to dip into the seconds team which is a great help to us, and provides a few develop-
mental opportunities. 
Our season kicked off with a tournament run for us by the Wairarapa College Sports Foundation at Clareville 
where we met Fielding High School (2-2), Lindisfarne (2-1), HIBS (4-4) and Taradale High school (7-1), and 
came away as top team. We were then invited to Hamilton for a pre-season tournament run by St Pauls Col-
legiate. We had a mixed bag of success up there but it was great exposure to the top teams in the country, 
and once we got armed up we beat Christs College 4-0 and St Pauls 2-0. 
We’re already into the grading round playoffs in the College Prem 1 league of the Wellington Competition, 
having made the top half of the group. Thanks to P&K Martinborough for fuelling the boys for their trips over 
the hill, and the amazing cohort of parents we have, who support on the side line and with transport. We 
preparing to head to Tauranga this year for Tournament Week. 
 

 - Craig and Nicky Nelson, Managers 



The 2nd XI boys are enjoying playing in the Wellington Competition and are improving every week. 
They are currently in the R1 grading round with some good results. 
Played 4, Won 4, Goals for 23, Goals against 2 
They have made the final of the grading round and a win will mean a promotion to P3 which will  
narrow the gap between the Wai Coll 1sts and 2nds. 
These boys are ready for the challenge!     

                     

- Leone Presow, Manager 

 
WaiCol Girls 2nd XI have had a fantastic start to the season playing in the Wellington P3 grading 
rounds. In pool play we have played 3 games winning 2 and losing 1. We have scored 7 goals and con-
ceded only 1. The first game we lost 0-1 against Onslow College 1st XI, we had only practiced the night 
before so just getting positions in place and familiar with our surrounding players.  We now face 
Onslow again on 29 May for a chance of promotion to P2. Exciting times for a very promising young 
team who are improving steadily game by game.  We would like to thank Mr Schaefer for helping us 
at practice last night.  Also Bridey Kiernan, Katie-Anne Saywell and Katherine Van Woerkom for their 
help at previous trainings.  Thank you to our supporters and van drivers. 
 
 - Pippa Cain, Manager 

 
The 4th XI girls are a good mix of year 9 and 10 who have started well, but with a hard game first up 
against the Solway 1st XI.  They had a loss but it was a tough first game.  Our next game was a very 
close one only narrowly losing to the St Matts 3rd XI.  There are lots of positives to take out of both 
games and the only way is up for us.  A huge thanks to Paul Wright who has stepped in to coach the 
girls.          
 
 - Nadine Dunbar, Manager 
 
The 3rd XI Blue boys got off to a rough start this season with many boys away due to illnesses. Howev-
er, they are becoming a team which has a lot of potential and we hope to showcase our skills and 
earn our keep in the league.           
 
 - Bhavik Patel, Coach 
 

The Wairarapa College Girls Colts team has settled well into its mahi this year.  Combinations are 

starting to come together, while still trying out players in new positions and adapting to a new playing 

formation for some players.  Results so far include a 2-1 win over the Wai Coll 3rd X1, a 4-1 loss to St 

Matts 2nd X1 and an 8-0 win over the St Matts 3rd X1.  There is a really positive team approach and a 

willingness to work hard to develop their hockey this year.       

 

 - Andrew Stewart, Coach 



Football 

WaiCol Boys 1XI make Premier 
 

What a great start to the year for all WaiCol boys football teams. For the first time the  
College has 8 boys teams competing in both local and Wellington competitions.  
The First Eleven have qualified for premier division in the College Sport Wellington  
competition. This is the first time that the boys have managed to break into the top  
level of football in Wellington. The 2-year plan that was implemented in 2017 is seeing 
quality football being played by the team. The team and coach Aaron Perkins are “really 
stoked” with this fantastic opportunity to test themselves against the best, week in week 
out.  
 
Congratulations to the boys! Good luck for the season. 
 
The Second Eleven and Third Eleven have both made the Division A competition in the local 
College League. This bodes well for the “supply chain” in to the First Eleven in the coming 
years. Exciting times! 
WaiCol Gold are playing in Division B. The Gold team are made up of promising young  
talent. These players are offered the “WaiCol Football Clinic” once a week to get them  
improving their skills. These sessions are provided by players from the Wairarapa United 
first team.  
The WaiCol Red, Yellow and Blue teams make up the bulk of the Division C competition and 
are mainly made up of Yr. 9 and 10 students. These teams are a stepping stone for the boys 
to develop their game. 
 
This year the focus is on getting superior quality coaches in front of all our teams. To that 
extent, I want to thank Alex Britton, Radha McGlashan, Foppe De Vries, Dan Pawson &  
Aaron Perkins for their commitment to our players this year. To have these coaches  
developing our boys is great to see. 
Roll on the season! The boys are rearing to go!  
Hansel Wiramanaden 
TiC Football 



 

 

 

 

My Whatonga Class 
By Georgia Marsh, Year 12 

 
On Thursday 22nd March, my group class had the  
privilege to go on a trip to the Manawatu Gorge. Our group class was 
accompanied by Whaea Huria (Teacher), MATUA Joe Potangaroa 
(Rangitane Historian), Matua Joe Nuku (Rangitane Education Team 
Leader), Matua Mikey Kawana Junior (Rangitane Education Team), Poti-
ki Hikitapua-Gaunt (Youth Worker and Kataraina Orme (Youth Worker. 

Whatonga was one of three chiefs on the Kurahaupo  
Waka. He was a great navigator and is an ancestor of the Rangitane Iwi. 
He encountered vast forests and bountiful food resources which he 
could see from the highest point on the Tararua Ranges, just south of 
the Manawatu Gorge. He named the forests on the East and West of the 
Tararua and Ruahine Ranges, ‘Te Tapere Nui o Whatonga’, which means 
great domain of Whatonga. These forests were later referred to as 40 or 
70 mile bush by European  
settlers, on the Wairarapa side of the Tararua and Ruahine Ranges. 

Just before we reached the statue of Whatonga we stopped and waited 
for the whole group to be together. Whaea Huria did a karanga to 
Whatonga as we approached him. Matua Mikey then did a whaikorero 
to Whatonga, followed by the group singing a waiata, Ma Wai Ra. Each 
student and teacher then had the opportunity to do their pepeha to 
Whatonga. It was an honour to get to do my pepeha to Whatonga as it 
allowed him to know who I am. Mikey then said one last whaikorero 
before we all walked around the statue and touched him to pay respect 
as he was too tall for us to hongi him. The Rangitane members then told 
us some history about Whatonga and the land he is on. To finish off this 

hui with Whatonga, everyone sang Tutira Mai. 

The best part of the trip for me would have to be running down the hill. It was so much fun and we weren't just running, but we 
were chanting, singing, laughing and yelling out cautions for our peers behind us. Once we got back to the carpark, we all began 
to eat, we were sharing food and enjoying the company of one another. Before we left we went down to the Manawatu River. 

I think that this was a really good experience as we got to see Whatonga and find out some knowledge about him. This is a good 
thing because as the Whatonga group, we carry his name around the school with us. This trip bought us closer, it developed 
cousin like bonds with one another. I think that this trip should happen annually as new people join our group class. Overall this 
was a fantastic trip as we all became closer, now we are definitely one big WHANAU! 

Poto College House 

Poto College House is Wairarapa College’s Co-Educational Boarding Hostel.  We of-
fer 5 or 7 day boarding options. A casual option is also available (conditions apply). 

We strive to offer a fun and exciting environment that helps support each  
individual in all aspects of life, with a large focus on their academic needs. 

Give us a call for more information, or to make an appointment and visit. See for 
yourself what Poto College House has to offer for your child and family, in their 
most important school years. 

Phone: 06 370 0415 | Email: office@waicolhostel.co.nz |Search Poto College House 
on Facebook. 

 

 

 



Wairarapa College PTA  
Meets on the first Thursday of each month at 5.30pm 

All welcome 
Next meeting is Thursday 5 July 2018 (meetings go for no longer than 1 hour) 

 
The mission of the PTA is to twofold. Firstly to raise funds to support the school.  We have a couple of fundraising 
goals this year. The first one is to support the school to raise 'seed' funding to help with gaining larger grants to 
construct an all weather turf at the front of the school. The second fundraising goal is to raise money for the PTA 
to distribute funds for smaller school needs - this year we provide funds towards the cost of the school's sports 
van and we have also contributed $1700 towards Vex-IQ technology kits. 
The second 'mission' of the PTA is to connect the school's parents/caregivers & wider whanau with the teachers 
and vice versa. We want to provide opportunities for greater connection for parents/caregivers with the teaching 
staff - so watch this space! 
 
Our first fundraiser for the year is... 
 
"Matilda Rice and Simone Anderson with MC Art Green" - part of Yarns in Barns 2018 
Wednesday 6 June at 7.30pm in the Wairarapa College Hall 
 
Tickets are on sale through eventfinda: https://bit.ly/2ISgoOa  

  
 

Matilda Rice and Simone Anderson with MC Art 
Green 

In association with Wairarapa College PTA 
 

Simone Anderson’s weight peaked at 169kg, now having lost over 80kg, 
she has documented her transformation on social media gaining world-
wide attention. Bachelor winner and down-to-earth Instagram sensa-
tion Matilda Rice lives a busy and exciting life while being a role-model 
for young women. Together they speak to Art Green about being in the 
spotlight on social media and what it takes to live a healthy and happy 
lifestyle. 
 

Homestays 
Homestay family wanted for Term 3 and 4. 
 
A Year 13 student from Hong Kong will be moving from the hostel into 
homestay.  He wants a quiet family so he can study.  $250 homestay fee will 
be paid. Enquiries to Jane Ogilvie, Director of International 
jogilvie@waicol.nz     0275888145 
 
Dean of International Students 
Wairarapa College 
Masterton 

Breadcraft Westbush Challenge 
A huge thank you to the students, staff and wider community who supported our sponsored walk. A 
special thanks to those who donated money to support our chosen charities. 
 
Wairarapa College would also like to acknowledge and thank: 
Breadcraft for their ongoing support 
Hansells 
The Masterton Council 
The Masterton Police 
Fernridge School and community 
Athletics / Cycling Masterton 
Riversdale Surf Life Saving 
Life Flight New Zealand 

https://bit.ly/2ISgoOa
mailto:jogilvie@waicol.nz


A message from trackSAFE: 

Near Misses with School Children on Train 

Tracks 

 

There have been some near misses recently involv-
ing children crossing train tracks before and after 
school.  They all have one thing in common:  chil-
dren aren’t expecting a “second train”.  In all of 
these recent near misses, bells and lights have still 
been operating; but because the first train has 
passed, students make the mistake of thinking it’s 
safe to cross. This can be extremely dangerous as 
the track crossings in areas with double tracks al-
ways have the potential for a second train to pass.   
As well as looking and listening before crossing, 
please make it clear to children that if bells and 
lights are going, it’s because a second train could be 
coming and it’s not safe to cross.   

Alps to Ocean or Coast to Coast 
 

The Boyle River Outdoor Education Centre is seeking  
expressions of interest in schools that would like to  
participate in this journey.  
The expedition will be open to all secondary school  
students.  Hiking, rafting and mountain bike riding across 
New Zealand will present students with a number of  
challenges beyond the usual academic, cultural and 
sporting areas of schooling. For more information and to 
register your interest visit:  
www.boyle.org.nz/boyle-courses  
for any questions contact Nick Chapman  
info@boyle.org.nz  or 03 3157082 
 

https://www.boyle.org.nz/boyle-courses


Stay in Touch… 

Calling all Wairarapa College Old Students   

 

Update your contact details and stay connected for information 

about College and Alumni news, events and reunions. 

Simply send an email to Alumni@waicol.nz with your full name and 

contact details and we’ll do the rest.   

 
Coming soon—official WaiCol Alumni Facebook and LinkedIn Alumni pages 

 
Please share with friends and family who went to Wairarapa College so 

they can stay in touch too. 


